Proposed 2015/2016 Meeting Calendar

Probation Department - Training Room

Tuesday — November 17 or Thursday — November 19
12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. (Lunch/Meeting & inspection of Juvenile
Institutions)

Tuesday — January 12 or Thursday — January 14, 2016
12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. (Lunch/Meeting)

Tuesday — F >ruary 9 or Thursday — February 11
12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. (Lunch/Meeting)

Tuesday — March 8 or Thursday — March 10
12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. (Lunch/Meeting)

Tuesday — April 19 or Thursday — April 21
12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. (Lunch/Meeting)

Tuesday — May 17 or Thursday — May 19
12:00 p.m. to 1:00 p.m. (Lunch/Meeting)

Group Home visit in February or March

Inspection of law enforcement facilities — week of November 2rd



Stanislaus County
Juvenile Justice Commission
October 7, 2015

Members Present: Darin Gharat, Chair, Vicki Maldonado, Sharma Uma, Richard
Bre: irs, Teresa Guerrero, Lt. Mike Dailey, Capt. Bill Duncan, and Steve Ashman

Members Absent: . 2La Cruz, F iro "orio 1dJorge “ont  as
Probation Department Present: Jill Silva, Chief Probation Officer
Superior Court Present: ..1e Honorable Valli Israels, Juvenile Court Judge
Call to Order: Chair Darin Gharat called the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m.

Public Comment: No public individuals were present. The public comment period was
dispensed with.

Approval of Minutes: MOTION: Richard Breshears. SECOND: Capt. Bill Duncan. The
minutes of the May 28, 2015 meetingv e approved unanimously.

Probation Department Report: Chief Jill Silva
Chief Silva updated the members on the status of the following subjects:

e Two youths who are students in the Juvenile Commitment Facility’s Culinary Arts
Program participated in preparing the refreshments for the dedication ceremony of
the Probation Department’s new Day Reporting Ceremony in August. ..iey were
temporarily released from the Institutions to serve food during this event.

e The Probation Department held its 15" Annual Open House at the Juvenile
Commitment Facility on Saturday, October 3. Approximately 450 attended this
event and the Culinary Arts Program prepared cookies and other food items for
staff and community agency participants. The Open House was publicized on a
radio talk show and Sacramento’s Good Day TV news program. Stanislaus
County is preparing a follow-up story for the County’s website.

¢ Staffing: The department is struggling with staffing ratios at the Juvenile
Institutions. PCO'’s hired after graduating from college are using this position as a
stepping stone to other better-paying positions. The turnover being experienced
causes staffing impacts because it takes nine weeks of formal training for a new
staff member to be fully functional. In order to mitigate this situation, the girls unit
has shut down and an older unit in Juvenile Hall has been opened to run a split
program for both females and younger males. Presently, there are 15 youth at the
Juvenile Commitment Facility. There are 10 to 11 PCO vacancies and mandates
are taking a toll on staff. DPO’s are coming into the facilities to work overtime.
Part-time staff is being utilized but their use is limited since they are not CORE
trained. Various recruitment strategies are being explored and implemented
includit  Fac "ook, the County website, and CSU-Stanislaus students.






